AT THE REORGANIZATION MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 9th day of January, 2017
Present
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor                                                              Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman                                
                   Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman                                                                              James E. Presutti, Councilman                                                                     Scott M. Manley, Councilman                                                                                            

 Also Present
James Osborne, Town Engineer                                       
              Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                                                   Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

      1.
ROLL CALL
      2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE
High School Seniors Iris Kirman and Jessica Scott from Wallkill High School                                     led the pledge. 
Hon. Justice Richard Clarino and Hon. Justice Jude Martini who regrettably                                   couldn’t be here tonight commended Sergeant “Pat” J. D’Angelo for his                                           28 years of service in the Town and stated that is not an easy job keeping                                             the Judges, Staff  and everyone else safe and able to maintain order.  Many                                        times people are stressed and angry but Sergeant D’Angelo always displayed                                   dignity and respect in the court house. 

Hon. Justice Clarino expressed his gratitude and thanked Sergeant D’Angelo                                        for his service, dedication and keeping everyone in the Town Court safe.  
Supervisor Piaquadio presented Sergeant Pat J. D’Angelo with a certificate                                     of recognition and thanked him for his service.  Enjoy your retirement! 
Sergeant D’Angelo thanked the Chief of Police; Town Board; Police Officers                                            and Judges.
3.
POLICE PROMOTIONS: Swearing In
The Town Board voted to promote Dennis Carpenter and William McLean to           Sergeant and Robert DeSaye to Lieutenant on Wednesday, December 28, 2016.  Supervisor Piaquadio asked Sergeant Carpenter and Lieutenant DeSaye to                      come forward at this point to be sworn in. 

Hon. Justice Richard Clarino swore Dennis Carpenter in as Sergeant and                      Robert DeSaye in as Lieutenant. All the members of the Town Board offered                      their congratulations and look forward to continuing to work with the Town’s                     Police Department in the future. 
4.    ADOPTION OF SCHEDULES FOR THE YEAR 2017 (SEE ATTACHED):
A.  SCHEDULE OF TOWN BOARD MEETINGS AS PRESENTED – REGULAR     

      MEETINGS AND WORKSHOP SESSIONS
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the proposed                

      2017 schedule of Town Board meetings. The Motion was seconded                      

      by Councilwoman Greene. 

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

              B.  SCHEDULE OF HOLIDAYS
       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed                             

       2017 Town of Newburgh Holiday Schedule. The Motion was seconded                                 
       by Councilman Ruggiero. 

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.  
       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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       5.    APPOINTMENT OF ATTORNEY FOR THE TOWN:  Mark Taylor
 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to appoint Mark Taylor as                          

 Attorney for the Town.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

 VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


 Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

              Mr. Taylor joined the Town Board on the dias at the front of the room.
 6.    APPOINTMENT OF TAX CERTIORARI ATTORNEYS & CONSULTANT:
              A.  David Murphy of Hacker & Murphy LLP
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve David Murphy              

       of Hacker & Murphy LLP as Tax Certiorari Attorney for the Town.  The     

       Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;               

       Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor              

       Piaquadio - yes. 


       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
              B.  Lawrence Farbstein – Industrial & Utility Consultant Inc. 
       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve Lawrence Farbstein                   

       of Industrial & Utility Consultant Inc. as Tax Certiorari Attorney for the Town.                    

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor  Piaquadio - yes. 


       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     7.     APPOINTMENT OF BOND COUNSEL: Douglas E. Goodfriend of Orrick, 
             Herrington & Sutcliff

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve Douglas E. Goodfriend  

of Orrick, Herrington & Sutcliff as Bond Counsel for the Town.  The Motion was    seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     8.     APPOINTMENT OF FINANCIAL ADVISOR: Munistat Services Inc.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Munistat Services, as Financial Advisor to the Town.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     9.     APPOINTMENT OF FREEDOM OF INFORMATION OFFICERS (FOIL):
             A.   Andrew J. Zarutskie (Freedom of Information Officer)
     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to reappoint Freedom of                          

     Information Officer Andrew Zarutskie.  The Motion was seconded by                     

     Councilwoman Greene.  
       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
             B.   Jeanne M. Patterson (Deputy Freedom of Information Officer)
     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to reappoint Deputy Freedom                 

     of Information Officer Jeanne Patterson.  The Motion was seconded by               

     Councilman Manley.  
       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
                    APPOINTMENT OF REGISTRAR OF VITAL STATISTICS & DEPUTY 
                    REGISTRAR:

       Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie announced that the appointment of Registrar                        

                    of Vital Statistics Jeanne Patterson and Deputy Registrar Andrew Zarutskie                   

                    is for a two year term.  These appointments were voted and approved last year                           

                    and will expire in January 2018.  
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    10.    APPOINTMENT OF PLANNING BOARD MEMBERS (3 year term ending  

             12/31/2019):
             A.  Reappointment of John Ewasutyn
    MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to reappoint Planning Board             

    Chairman John Ewasutyn.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  
      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

      Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor               

      Piaquadio - yes. 


      Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
             B.  Reappointment of John Ward
    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reappoint Planning Board             

    Member John Ward.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  
      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

      Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor               

      Piaquadio - yes. 


      Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     11.    APPOINTMENT OF ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS MEMBER: Reappointment             

              of John D. Masten  (5 year term ending 12/31/2021)
 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to reappoint Zoning Board 

 Member John D. Masten.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  
 VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


 Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     12.    APPOINTMENT OF COURT CLERKS: Deborah Murphy & Dessy Acevedo

 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to reappoint Deborah Murphy and                 

              Dessy Acevedo as Court Clerks.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman  

              Greene.
 VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


 Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     13.    APPOINTMENT OF TOWN SAFETY OFFICER for 2017: Gerald Canfield

 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to reappoint Gerald Canfield as                

              Town Safety Officer.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

 VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


 Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     14.    APPOINTMENT OF CONFINED SPACE OFFICER: Gerald Canfield

 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to reappoint Gerald Canfield as                

              Confined Space Officer.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

 VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


 Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     15.    TOWN ASSESSOR: will be Molly Carhart, a County Employee

  Supervisor Piaquadio announced that Molly Carhart will remain as Town                

               Assessor.  
     16.    APPOINTMENT OF (see attached):

              A.   Court Officers, Bingo Inspectors, Crossing Guards

        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint Court Officers,                  

        Bingo Inspectors and Crossing Guards.  The Motion was seconded by             

        Councilman Presutti.  

        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
              B.   Matrons and Parking Enforcement
        MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to appoint Matrons and Parking 
        Enforcement.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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     17.    DESIGNATION OF OFFICIAL PUBLICATIONS: The Mid Hudson Times and            

              the Sentinel 
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve The Mid Hudson                   

 Times and the Sentinel as the Official Publications.   The Motion was seconded                 

 by Councilman Presutti.

 VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


 Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

  Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie will send a Letter to the Editors of both newspapers
  informing them of the official designation.
      18.   ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS:

              A.   Official Delegate: Elizabeth Greene

        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to appoint Councilwoman Greene                

        as the Official Delegate to the Association of Towns.  The Motion was seconded              

        by Councilman Presutti.

        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

        Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

              B.   Official Alternate Delegate: Scott Manley
        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to appoint Councilman Manley as             

        the Official Alternate Delegate to the Association of Towns.  The Motion was 
        seconded by Councilman Presutti.

        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

        Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
      19.   ESTABLISHMENT OF PER DIEMS:  

              A.   For Association of Towns: $80.00 per day

        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the $80.00 per day                

        per diem rate for Association of Towns.   The Motion was seconded by              

        Councilman Ruggiero.

        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

        Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

              B.   For Others: $40 per day
        MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the $40.00 per day per                

        diem rate for Others.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

        Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

      20.  DESIGNATION OF OFFICIAL BANK DEPOSITORIES

          A.  CITIZENS BANK    C.  CATSKILL HUDSON BANK    E.  SALISBURY BANK

          B.  TD BANK                D.  M & T BANK                            F.  ORANGE BANK & TRUST

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the above Designated                          

      Official Bank Depositories.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


      Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

     21.   AUTHORIZE TOWN SUPERVISOR TO SIGN CHECKS, DRAFTS AND NOTES

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve authorizing the Town Supervisor to sign checks, drafts and notes to and for authorized banks.  The                 Motion   was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
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     22.   AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO PAY ELECTRIC, INTERNET SERVICE, CABLE,    

             TELEPHONE, OTHER UTILITIES AND DEBT SERVICES, AND PAY UMPIRES/   

             REFEREES/SCOREKEEPERS, ETC. PRIOR TO AUDIT 

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve authorizing the Town             Supervisor to pay electric, internet service, cable, telephone, other utilities, debt           services, and pay umpires, referees, scorekeepers, etc. prior to Audit.  The Motion                was seconded by Councilman Manley.      

VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes.                                                                         Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

23.   AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO APPROVE BUDGET TRANSFERS UP TO $5,000
 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Town Supervisor             

to authorize budget transfers up to $5,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by 

Councilman Manley.

 VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


 Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     24.   APPROVAL OF SALARIES AS SCHEDULED
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve salaries as attached.  The         Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes.                                                                         Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

25.  SUPERVISOR APPOINTMENTS:

             A.   SECRETARY TO THE SUPERVISOR: Cynthia Martinez            

             B.   DEPUTY SUPERVISOR:   Jim Presutti (January 1, 2017 to June 30, 2017);

             Scott Manley (July 1,  2017 to December 31, 2017)                                                                           C.   HISTORIAN: Leslie Cornell
             D.   LIAISON OFFICERS FOR TOWN DEPARTMENTS (see attached)
                    Supervisor Piaquadio announced the above appointments.
     26.   APPOINTMENT OF SUPERVISOR AS MARRIAGE OFFICER

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint Supervisor Piaquadio                          as Marriage Officer.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio - yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  27.  RESOLUTION OF TOWN BOARD: Blanket Undertaking                                          MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution regarding Blanket Undertaking by the Town.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.                                                                                                           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.                                                                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     28.  TOWN CLERK’S APPOINTMENTS:    

A.   FIRST DEPUTY: Brenda J. Milkovich
             B.   SECOND DEPUTY: Jeanne M. Patterson    

                    Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie announced the above appointments.
     29.   RECEIVER OF TAXES APPOINTMENTS:     

A.   FIRST DEPUTY: Donna Cucchiara
             B.   SECOND DEPUTY: Priscilla Weed    

                    Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith announced the above appointments and                

                    stated that both Donna and Priscilla are tremendous assets to the Town.
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  30.   2017 MILEAGE REIMBURSEMENT IN ACCORDANCE WITH IRS SCHEDULE                                                                                                                        MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the 2017 mileage           reimbursement in accordance with the IRS schedule.  The Motion was seconded                    by Councilman Presutti.                                                                                                                                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.                                                                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  31.   WORK WEEK for Elected Official shall be 30 Hours          
          Supervisor Piaquadio announced the Work Week for Elected Officials shall be a                    minimum of thirty hours.  

  32.   APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS FOR THE TOWN: RBT, L.L.P. (Formerly                known as Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell)                                                                                                                        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve appointing RBT, L.L.P.            as Auditors for the Town.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.                                                                                                                                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.                                                                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     33.   TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE: Paul Ruggiero, Chairman; Police Chief Bruce 

             Campbell; Retired Police Chief Michael Clancy; Highway Superintendent Todd 

             DePew and Anthony Marino 
             Supervisor Piaquadio announced the following Members on the Traffic Safety 
             Committee: Chairman Paul Ruggiero; Police Chief Bruce Campbell; Retired Police         

             Chief Michael Clancy; Highway Superintendent Todd DePew and Anthony Marino  

     34.   COMMENTS AND ANNOUNCEMNTS FROM TOWN BOARD MEMBERS: 

Councilwoman Greene reported the following:                                                           Thank you all for coming out tonight.  I would also like to thank all Town employees              and my fellow Board Members for all of their hard work as it is appreciated.   I want                to pass my congratulations to Todd DePew and the Highway Department as well.  
Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:                                                       Congratulations to the Police Officers who were promoted and Happy New Year.       
Town Board Members are only part time employees but Supervisor Piaquadio is               here working eight to ten hours a day.  All accomplishments in 2016 that were done                  in the Town were because of him.  
Councilman Presutti reported the following:                                                                 Thank you to all Town employees and congratulations to the Police Officers who were promoted.    
Councilman Manley reported the following:                                                            Congratulations to the Police Officers who were promoted.  It is very fitting as today               is Law Enforcement Appreciation Day.  I just completed my first full year on the Town Board and have been very impressed.  This is a great Town with great employees.  
Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie reported the following:                                                                 I enjoy being a Public Official and working with the Town Board, Town Supervisor and           the hard working dedicated employees.  Happy New Year!                                 

Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:                                                                  Thank you to my fellow Town Board Members; Department Heads; Town Clerk                       Andrew Zarutskie; Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith; all Town employees for                         doing an outstanding job and everyone for coming out tonight.  
      “2016” Accomplishments
· The Town kept under the .63 tax cap.                                                                             

· Received ownership of 21 Hudson Plaza.  A 7,100 square foot office building from               a generous donation from Dr. Rendano.  This building will soon be occupied by our Animal Control.    
REORGANIZATION MEETING     
JANUARY 9, 2017  
 
   PAGE 7

· Awaiting and expecting to receive a $250,000 grant for upgrades to our new                    21 Hudson Plaza and existing Animal Control.  
· Numerous maintenance repairs were made on Town buildings from floor tiles                  to roofs.   

· Consolidated sewer districts resulting in overall savings to sewer users.  
· Created a sidewalk policy.     

· The Town is near completion of a Sign Ordinance which will include no signs                 on utility poles.  
· Installed radio read water meters to approximately seven thousand users.                   These new meters transmit to a receiver as the Town employee drives through             the neighborhood.  These new meters are extremely accurate and are capable                 of giving water usage by the hour.  

· Negotiated three year contracts with the CSEA and PBA.

· Promoted a Police Lieutenant.  
· Promoted two Police Sergeants.

· Hired three full time Police Officers and will hire at least three additional                      Officers in 2017. 
· Hired four part time Police Officers.  
· Hired a part time Fire Inspector.  

· Painted a blue line in the center of the road in front of the Police Department to             show support for our Police.       
· The Citizens Police Academy was reactivated.  
· Purchased portable speed sensors with the latest technology which will not only             give the speed of a vehicle but will gather and produce a report so an opinion can                be made if more Police presence is necessary in the area.              
· The entire Town was given an active shooters program.  One of the first Town’s              to do so which protects Town employees both on and off the job.    

· Awaiting and expecting to receive a grant for $125,000 for a new waterline on           Arbor Drive.   

· We have applied and are awaiting a $150,000 grant for Zombie properties which            will allow us a more aggressive approach on the unmaintained residences.                

· Completed a water agreement with the Town of Marlboro for the sale of water.  Received a check from Marlboro for $880,000.      

· Completed a forty year water agreement with the Town of New Windsor to sell             water between the municipalities.  By having this contract, it will reserve two million gallons a day if necessary for the Town.  
· Justice Court applied for and received a grant for equipment.  
· The Town strongly opposed the Pilgrim Pipeline by Resolution.  This is a danger                to our Chadwick Lake water supply.    

· Acquired over forty acres to protect the Chadwick Lake watershed.  
· The Town accepted the following roads:  Harcourt Cosman; Anchorage Drive; Mariners Court and Merritt Lane.  
· The Recreation Department added an outside exercise area for adults which enhanced the playground.                  
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· Recreation once again sponsored music in the park.  

· Established new fees for adoption of dogs and cats.   

· Reviewed towing fees and made adjustments.

· Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith was diligent and successful for creating                        an on-line payment for Water, Sewer and Property Tax bills.    
For these accomplishments I must thank: Betty Greene; Paul Ruggiero;                               Jim Presutti; Scott Manley; our Town Clerk Andy Zarutskie and all Town employees.                                                           

      35.     ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:45 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero to adjourn. The                           Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

                VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.






        Submitted by
___________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 

   Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
1/17/17
